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SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT TO PROFIT WARNING

This announcement is published by Kingboard Laminates Holdings Limited (“KBL”, together
with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing
of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules) and Inside
Information Provisions under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter
571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Reference is made to the announcement of the KBL dated 9 January 2023 in respect of the
Group’s financial information for the year ended 31 December 2022 (the “Announcement”).
Unless otherwise stated, terms defined in the Announcement shall have the same meaning
when used herein.

The board of director of KBL (the “KBL Board”) wishes to update the shareholders and
potential investors of the KBL that, based on further preliminary assessment of the latest
unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group and the latest information
available to the management of the Group, the net profit for the year ended 31 December 2022
is expected to be not less than HK$1.9 billion, representing a decrease of not more than 72%
(instead of 66% as stated in the Announcement) as compared with the corresponding period in
2021.

The adjustment in the amount of expected decrease in the net profit for the year ended 31
December 2022 is primarily attributable to a provision for inventory impairment in light of
lower stock turnover rates and falling unit prices of laminates and upstream materials of the
Group in the first two months of 2023.

The information in this announcement is only based on the preliminary assessment by the KBL
Board, with reference to its management accounts and the information currently available,
which are subject to finalization and adjustments, and has not been audited by the auditors or
reviewed by the audit committee of KBL. KBL is still in the process of finalizing its annual
results for the year ended 31 December 2022. Financial information and other details of KBL
for the year ended 31 December 2022 will be disclosed in its annual results announcement for
the year ended 31 December 2022 in accordance with the requirements of the Listing Rules.



The shareholders and potential investors of KBL is advised to exercise caution when
dealing in the securities of KBL and read carefully the annual results announcement of
KBL for the year ended 31 December 2022, which will be published before the end of
March 2023 pursuant to the requirements of the Listing Rules.
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